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Call to Order & Roll Call

Lori Levin, Executive Director of the Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority, called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. Implementation Board members present were:

· Ellen Mandeltort, Office of the Illinois Attorney General;

· Irene Lyons, Office of the Illinois Secretary of State;

· Col. Ken Bouche, Illinois State Police (via telephone);

· Jim Matthews, Illinois Department of Central Management Services;

· Sharon Shipinski, Illinois Department of Corrections;

· Jim Hickey for Ellen Scrivner, Chicago Police Department;

· Dorothy Brown, Clerk of the Circuit Court of Cook County;

· Catherine Maras O’Leary, Cook County Bureau of Information Technology and Automation;

· Edwin A. Burnette, Law Office of the Cook County Public Defender;

· Bob Howlett, Illinois Sheriffs’ Association;

· Michael Waller; Illinois State’s Attorneys Association;

· Michael Torchia; Illinois Probation and Court Services Association;

· Ronald Lewis, Illinois Public Defender Association; 

· Skip Robertson, Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts; &

· Katherine Kirby, Chicago Crime Commission.

Administrative matters

Before discussing the substance of the meeting, Ms. Levin addressed the Illinois judiciary’s representation on the Implementation Board. She stated that the Illinois Supreme Court had agreed to appoint two judges as voting members: Judge Biebel and a judge from downstate will be appointed as members of the General Public under Section II(w) of the Executive Order. Ms. Levin also indicated that she would be appointing Ms. Katherine Kirby to the Implementation Board as a non-voting, ad hoc member. Ms. Levin then introduced Mr. Michael Torchia as the new representative from the Illinois Probation and Court Services Association. 

{The minutes from the October 20, 2004 Implementation Board meeting were approved and accepted by a unanimous voice vote}

Discuss the business planning process envisioned for IIJIS & Approval of the Planning and Policy Committee’s direction for business planning

Mr. Myrent prepared a PowerPoint presentation that outlined the tactical planning process that the Planning and Policy Committee was about to begin. That presentation provided a high level outline of tactical planning phases, differentiated between state and local roles, outlined the components of a business case, and reviewed project prioritization criteria. The presentation also included information about procurement justification required by the Illinois Department of Central Management Services. Based on separate business case analyses, the tactical plan will compare the costs and benefits of various implementation directions.

Some members pointed out that a project’s value could be that it serves as a “stepping stone” for other improvement initiatives rather than directly reducing operating costs. In other words, a project may have more intrinsic value as a strong foundation for future systems development than it has in “raw dollars.” Others discussed the difficulties associated with having government operate with business-like priorities. For instance, delivering critical information services can cost more money but is a valid goal for government nonetheless. 

Mr. Matthews discussed the Department of Central Management Services’ IT/Telecom Governance Guidelines and explained how his agency assists others through this process, which is designed to ensure that agencies receive what they thought they purchased. Mr. Matthews opined that IIJIS was on the right track by understanding what needs it wants fulfilled.  

The members agreed by consensus to proceed with the business process as outlined in the presentation and to utilize the candidate business issues identified in the gap analysis. 

Report on 2005 Summit preparations

Clerk Brown informed members that the Summit would take place on June 9, 2005 at the Hilton in Lisle/Naperville. The Summit will be limited to the first 300 registrants and will be comprised of justice system stakeholders. The purpose of the Summit is to educate participants on what integration means in Illinois and how county and local agencies can work with the State to better coordinate their information technology initiatives. A proposed program and budget were provided to members as well as the Summit committee’s research on potential vendors to attend, and possibly help fund, the summit. 

{Ms. O’Leary requested to recuse herself from any summit discussions and decisions regarding vendor presentation and contributions}

It was agreed that Mr. Boehmer, the Authority’s general counsel, would review any vendor contribution issues and that final approval would come before the Implementation Board. 

Discuss revisions and comments to the 2005 Annual Report

Members were provided with first drafts of the 2005 Annual Report and were asked to provide comments on the report’s scope and direction. Staff also requested that any outstanding committee reports be submitted in the next 7 to 10 days. The members agreed that including Planning and Policy Committee’s direction for business planning in the report was appropriate. 

Committee Reports

PLANNING & POLICY COMMITTEE

Col. Bouche reported that three workgroups had been created to begin developing business cases for the candidate issues identified during the Scenario gap analysis. He also pointed out that within the next 90 days, several documents utilizing the Global Justice XML data model would be released, and emphasized their importance to the integration effort.

Mr. Nagel then reported on the progress of the IIJIS Privacy Policy Subcommittee’s progress.  He also handed out an ambitious timeline for the development of the first phase of the IIJIS Privacy Policy. He explained that the first phase would serve as the foundation by addressing the sharing of traditional justice information and that subsequent phases would address more diverse issues. Mr. Nagel indicated that he hoped to have the first phase completed and ready for adoption by the next Implementation Board meeting in May. 

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE

Mr. Myrent delivered the Technical Committee’s report. He reported that up to the last meeting of the Implementation Board, committee members concentrated on developing a method through which they could recommend appropriate standards for adoption. However, after the last board meeting, the committee turned its attention to the workgroups that were created to begin developing business cases. Mr. Myrent indicated that where those business cases identify discrete projects, the committee will return to its standards work so that appropriate standards can be recommended for the implementation of those projects. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE

Clerk Brown provided a brief update of the Outreach Committee and its subcommittees’ activities. She also provided a short-term budget that outlined printing costs of outreach materials. It was recommended that the outreach printing costs be transferred to the Summit budget as they were related to the Summit. 

FUNDING COMMITTEE

Mr. Myrent reported on behalf of Chief O’Dea, the chair of the Funding Committee. He stated that the committee had not met since the last Board meeting and that it was waiting for specific project proposals that would result from the business planning process. Once those projects are received, the committee will begin seeking out funding sources to implement them.

Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

